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MESSAGE FROM THE RECTOR 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

H ope for a better world, hope for a peaceful world, hope for a more 
compassionate world ï these things always struck me about the famous 
undersea explorer Jacques Cousteau. His heart and soul, although committed to 
illuminating peopleôs eyes to the wonders of the deep seas, tried also to 
illuminate their minds to our interdependence upon one another and how what 
we do to each other on this little planet impacts all of humanity. Cousteau did far 
more in his 87 years than explore, photograph, and invent the aqua lung. His 
deep belief and hope in a more peaceful world was part of his very core. 

There is a story about Cousteau that touches upon his desire for peace and a 
better world. During all of his travel and exploration to various countries around 
the world and the families he interacted with, he saw over time how important 
children were in every culture. No matter the language, race, or creed children 
were loved and treasured. This prompted him during the Cold War to make a 
proposal to the United Nations that all the children of the world, at age 12/13 
would spend their 7th or 8th grade year as guests of a foreign country. Not only 
would they gain incredible knowledge and empathy for a different culture, but 
more importantly, Cousteau thought, no country would ever drop a bomb on 
another country where children were being hosted and cared for. World peace 
would come at last! Many people criticized him for possessing a naive hope and 
potentially endangering so many children. The idea didnôt gain any traction and 
eventually disappeared as a potential global solution for peace.  

Despite the lack of support for his idea, Cousteau kept talking and writing about 
the need for peace, the interdependence all of nature has upon itself ï man 
included ï and how we need to pursue hope-filled solutions even in the face of 
so much struggle and violence.  He wrote, ñHowever fragmented the world, 
however intense the national rivalries, it is an inexorable fact that we become 
more interdependent every day.ò 

During this Advent season, the news media continues to remind us of the discord 
in the world. There arenôt many days without scenes of struggle, violence, and 
grief - whether on television, cell phone, internet or newspaper. Technology has 
made us even more interdependent as we see things seconds after they occur. 
Heartache comes much quicker than the days of the Cold War.   What are we to 
do, one might ask? What can one person do in the face of overwhelming 
international issues? Where do we discover the hope that Emily Dickinson called 
the ñThing with feathers that perches in the soul and sings the tune without the 
words and never stops at all.ò  

I believe that Advent does offer us a path of hope ï especially as we light the 
Advent candles to signify the Light of the world. This season of preparing for the 
birth of Christ is preparing us to acknowledge once again the hope that Christ 
gave to his world ï a world as raw and jagged as the one we live in now. A world 
that had turned its back on God and who Christ came to reconcile. Itôs almost as 
if God sent his son into a ñdifferent countryò to give us hope, to establish peace, 
and to make us realize our ñinexorableò ties to one another. Christians are 
criticized at times for their naive perspective about Jesus Christ coming to bring 
peace but we canôt let that diminish our faith. In fact, by living out our hope in 
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Christ, other faith traditions (most that possess the same 
tenets of hope and compassion and love as we do!) may 
join with us in an interdependent global solution. We need 
to make hope more than something that ñperches in the 
soul.ò We need to make it fly.   

        A blessed Advent, Ellen
+ 

 

Welcome to Our Advent and 

Christmas Worship Services 
Because Christmas Eve falls on a Sunday this year, 

there are some slight changes of which to be aware! 

We will have our usual service on Saturday evening 

- Dec. 23 at 5:00pm, one service on Sunday 

morning - Dec. 24 at 10:30 (as itôs the Fourth 

Sunday in Advent). Then that evening (Christmas 

Eve), we will have our traditional 5:00pm 

Childrenôs Holy Eucharist including the procession 

with manger animals, communion, carols, and 

candlelight, followed by the traditional Holy 

Eucharist with candlelight at 8:00pm.  On Monday, 

Christmas Day we hope youôll join us for Holy 

Eucharist at 10:00am. 

 
Saturday ï December 23

rd
 

5:00 p.m. 

Sunday ï December 24
th

 

10:30 a.m., 5:00 p.m., and 8:00 p.m. 

Monday ï December 25
th

  

10:00 a.m. 

 

Sunday School 

 

Stewardship in 2018 
Although we understand that stewardship is not just 

a once-a-year event and must be something we live 

out throughout the year - whether with the giving of 

our time, the sharing of our gifts and skills, or the 

donation of monies in the form of a pledge - we do 

take time to pause and focus on it at this time of 

year. The Stewardship Team, chaired by Hyde 

Tucker, met on November 29
th
 and decided upon a 

theme:   ñFrom Blessings to Cheerful Givingò ï 

basing it on 2 Corinthians 8:7-8 where Paul tells the 

people of Corinth that ñGod loves a cheerful giver 

...and that God is able to provide you with every 

blessing in abundanceéso that you may share 

abundantly in every good work.ò  Letters and 

pledge cards will be in the mail soon and weôre 

currently in the process of determining where our 

Neighborhood Gatherings will be this January! 

Please keep the Stewardship Team in your prayers 

as it puts its energy into helping you to become 

a ñcheerful giver.ò  Members of the Team are: 

Chair: Hyde Tucker, Lee Almas, Ralph Clark, 

Liz and Bill Coffey, Alex Flesh, Jim Garfield, 

George Heisler, Betsey Kane, Chuck Ketteman, 

Mort McDonald, John Pryor, Don Rolley, Dick 

Salerno, Phill Urion, Susie Wilson, and Rector 

Ellen Sloan.   

 

 Taizé ð Third Wednesdays 
Join us for a service of prayer, 

candlelight, and music on 

December 20th  and January 17 th  

at 6:00 p.m. Taizé is a small town 

in France where a community of  

brothers first opened its doors to the public 

to welcome them to pray, sing, and 

experience silence ð most importantly to 

invite them into a place of peace from a 

hectic world. (In 2014, there was an average 

of 7000 people a week who journeyed to 

Taizé.)  This 25 minute service on the third 

Wednesday of the month  will offer you a holy 

and melodic rhythm ð one you may want to 

take back into your busy lives. Mostly, it is a 

time for all of us to create a space to hear 

where God is speaking. It will be follow ed by 

refreshments and light snacks.  
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Santas for Seniors 
Please help our Youth Group meet the needs of so 

many Senior Citizens in the Lee County area by 

purchasing an ornament from the Angel Tree in the 

Parish Hall.  This Advent Season our Outreach 

Ministry Team will work closely with the Youth 

Group on this project and others ï youôll see them 

ñsellingò ornaments after our Saturday evening 

services!   

 
Also, a reminder for the Youth Group that our 

Christmas Party will be on Monday, December 

11
th

 ï 6:00-7:15.  Donôt forget to bring a fun 

wrapped gift with no label (under $15.00) that we 

will trade with one another.  There will lots of good 

things to eat too! 

Meghan Warner, Youth Leader   

 

Outreach at St. Michael's 
The Vestry and Rector offer deep gratitude to the 

new St. Michaelôs Grants Committee, co-chaired by 

Judy Pryor  and Bob Syversen, that has just 

completed many long hours reviewing grant 

applications and deciding who will be awarded 

what amounts.  Previous to this year, there were two 

separate groups representing St. Michaelôs who 

reviewed applications and awarded monies: the 

Outreach Ministry and the ECW Allocations 

Committee.  The amount that the Outreach Ministry 

has for grants is designated by the Vestry in 

the budget and now totals $60,000. The amount for 

grants for ECW Allocations comes from proceeds 

from Noahôs Ark Thrift Store and this year is 

approximately $170,000. The new Grants 

Committee not only has representatives from ECW 

but also has liaisons to the Outreach Ministry who 

report back to the Vestry on its budget item of 

$60,000 and how it was awarded.  

In addition to this blessing of being able to award 

grants totaling almost $230,000, outreach funding at 

St. Michaelôs is obvious in many other areas. A few 

examples are: the offering plates for Thanksgiving 

are given to the South Ft. Myers' Food Pantry and 

totaled approximately $900 this year. The offering 

plates for Christmas and Good Friday are 

designated to other charities/agencies. The Matthew 

25 Fund, created by two parishioners over ten years 

ago, offers approximately $900 annually to a 

charitable need ï decided upon by the Outreach 

Ministry.  During Advent each year, the Youth 

Groupôs outreach project decides upon a worthy 

cause for the Angel Tree ï this year it is Santas for 

Seniors. In the past, monies collected have gone to 

Habitat, Heifer Project, Backpacks for Children, 

Adopt a child at El Hogar, and many others.  

As important as grants and other money donations 

are, we all understand that outreach is not just about 

the giving of money. With that belief in mind, 

outreach at St. Michaelôs also takes the form 

of hundreds of volunteers not only at the Ark, but 

also to agencies on Sanibel, in the greater Ft. Myers 

area, and occasional mission trips. To remind 

people of this and to encourage more volunteerism, 

we sponsor an annual Mission Fair ï this year on 

Sunday, January 14 ï and also display many 

volunteer opportunities in signs around our 

Parish Hall.  

 

A call to us all from the Gospel of Matthew 25: 

ñLord, when was it that we saw you hungry or 

thirsty or a stranger or naked or sick or in prison? 

Jesus answered, Truly I tell you, just as you did 

not to it to one of the least of these, you did not do 

it to me.ò  
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Christmas Sing -Alongs  

Monday, December 11 th  
Cypress Cove Sing -Along  

Meet in the Lodge lobby at 1:45 p.m.  

ÏÏÏÏÏ 

Tuesday, December 12 th  
Shell Point Sing -Along  

Meet in the Pavilion lobby at 1:15 p.m.  

All parishioners are 
welcome, especially 
those who like to 
sing, but totally 

inclusive of everyone, 
regardless of ability!   

 

Sall y Reads to  
Sunday School  

All our children 
look forward to 

Sunday, December 
10 at 10:30, when 
Sally Hanser will 

read her recent 
book to them: òA 
Christmas Mouse 

in a Christmas 
House.ó  

Itõs a beautifully 
written story told 

right from the heart and soul ð where a 

child (or an adult!) ð can learn empathy 
and compassion for those who are alone 

and sad. Sallyõs own empathy, compassion 
and deep love of Christ enabled her to 
offer us this simple message in a profound 

and powerful way.  All proceeds from the 
book  will be donated to the  Charitable 
Fund of the Islands. The book may be 

purchased at McIntosh Books on Palm 
Ridge Way, on Amazon , or through Sally 

herself.   

 

Bishop Smithôs Annual Visit 
As we prepare for Mary and Dabneyôs visit to St. 

Michaelôs on Saturday and Sunday ï February 

10/11 ï please think seriously about reaffirming  

your Christian faith, being received into the 

Episcopal Church if youôre from another 

denomination, or being confirmed. Right now we 

have six teenagers who will begin Confirmation 

classes in preparation for the Bishop. If you are an 

adult and would like to meet in a small group to 

learn more about the Episcopal Church and whether 

you desire to be received or confirmed please call 

the Rector (239-896-6468) and we will form a 

group just for this purpose. (See also page 5) 

 

 Walk with the Apostles 
Every Thursday at 11:00 

 

Join us as we read, digest, explore, and 
make relevant the poignant stories in the 

Acts of the Apostles. Come and discuss, 
come with questions, or just come and 

listen.  This time for Bible discussion is an 
important part of your faith journey and a 
vital part of your life.   

 

Spiritual Companion 
Sr. Carol Beevers  continues to be with us 
on the first Monday of each month to offer 

people spiritual direction. It doesnõt matter 
if you feel you cannot articulate your 
relationship with God and Christ ð many 

people struggle with this ð and Carol is 
trained to listen to your thoughts and 
reflections and questions and assist you 

on your spiritual journey. She is a  great 
listener a nd never gives advice ð unless 

asked! Her next time with us will be on 
January 8 th  and February 5 th  in The 
Cottage. Please call her cell to make an 

appointment 239 -691 -2835.   
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Reaffirmation, Reception 

and Confirmation ï  

Some Explanations! 
On Feb. 10/11 Bishop Smith will be here to lay his 

hands on people for one of three different rituals; 

and perhaps some explanation of these three would 

help those desiring to take part, are new to the 

Episcopal Church, and/or have questions. (Also, so 

you understand, these rituals do not require you to 

make any public speeches! You would simply walk 

up to the communion rail, kneel or stand, and the 

Bishop would put his hands on your head and say a 

prayer.) There are Confirmation classes for those 

wishing to be confirmed, and also classes for those 

wishing to be received.) I encourage you to think 

upon this seriously and to be in touch with me to 

find out more ï 239-896-6468. Here are some 

explanations of the three rituals: 

Reaffirmation is the reaffirmation of oneôs 

Baptismal vows. It could be someone who wants to 

renew their commitment to Christ in a more public 

way by having the Bishop lay hands on his/her 

head.  It could be someone who has been away from 

church after a period of unbelief, questioning, or 

other reason, or it could be someone who feels they 

have entered a new phase or level in their 

spiritual journey and wishes to honor that with the 

Bishop.  

Reception or Being Received into the Episcopal 

Church is for baptized persons who have been 

members of another Christian fellowship or 

denomination and who wish to formally make a 

commitment to the Episcopal Church.  

Confirmation is a sacramental rite in which 

baptized persons (adults or teens) want to express a 

mature commitment to Christ and receive strength 

from the Holy Spirit through our prayers as a parish 

community, and the laying on of the Bishopôs 

hands.  

 

Morning Prayer on Tuesdays 
Why not try this simple and beautiful way to 
begin your day ɀ in prayer circled around a 
single candle.  We hope you can join us this year 
in the Angel Chapel for these 20 minutes of peace 
and prayer with the Lord.  (9:00 a.m.) 

 
Advent brings us music to prepare our hearts 
for the coming of the Christ -Child.  Maria 
Zoltek  will solo at the 8:00 a.m. service on 
December 3rd. The sixth of December brings 
the annual Lessons and Carols. This service, 
beginning at 6:00 p.m., will introduce the new 
arrangement of Tomorrow Will Be My 
Dancing Day . John Rutter's Candlelight Carol  
will also be sung at the half-hour program.   

Jennifer Rundlett will play the flute for the 
10:30 a.m. service on Sunday, December 10th.  
She will also accompany the choir on that 
Sunday. The Women's Luncheon on Monday, 
December 11th, will introduce Voices of Saint 
Michael's as they sing Down to the River to 
Pray and the Virgin's Slumber Song . Jan 
Holly and Eric Entwhistle  will play carols 
on the piano and Phill Urion will play carols 
on the French Horn.   

December 17th brings us John Pryor singing 
solos at the 8:00 a.m. service. The BIG Arts 
Brass Ensemble  will play at 6: 00 p.m. in the 
church. 

Christmas Eve will bring us much talent from 
around the country.  Jan Holly and Eric 
Entwhistle  will play duets based on carols for 
the Holy Night, Maria Zoltek will sing O Holy 
Night  at the 5:00 p.m. service and our Parish 
Choir will  sing a real Choral Prelude before the 
8:00 p.m. service. 

Epiphany, January 7th, will bring us  Kathy 
Donkus playing the harp, and our wonderful 
liturgical dancers will enlighten us with their 
moving experiences. 

We hope to have special solos on January 14th 
with music appropriate for the Martin Luther 
King Jr. celebration.   

The Parish Choir will join other groups 
providing illuminating music for the Martin 
Luther King Jr. program on Monday, January 
15th.  The selections will include a terrific 
arrangement of the camp song No Time and a 
real gospel rocker called He Never Failed Me 
Yet by Robert Ray.  

~ Hank Glass , Minister of Music  
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Nominating Committee for 

2018 Vestry 
At the Vestryõs October meeting outgoing 

Senior Warden Anne Stewart  was 
appointed as Chair o f the Nominating 
Committee; and at the November meeting 

the Vestry appointed Pam Boynton, Adair 
Heath, Don Rolley, and  Joanne 

Syversen  to serve on the Committee. Per 
our By -laws the Nominating Committee is 
charged with presenting to the Vestry a 

slate of t hree nominees to fill the 
upcoming vacancies of:  Bruce Pattison, 

Chris Salerno, and  Cristine Sproles . The 
slate of nominees will be presented to the 
Vestry at its December 14 th  Meeting. 

Parishioners may also present a name to 
the Nominating Committee by p reparing a 
petition signed by at least 15 members of 

the congregation. The  deadline for any 
petitions is December 8.   

 

ECW Luncheon and Program 
Monday, December 11 th  (12:30 PM):   All the 

women of the church are members of the 

Episcopal Church Women (ECW)  and are 

welcome to attend our luncheon programs.   

Our next program, "Personal Advocacy 

Learned Through an Osteogenesis 

Imprefecta Diagnosis" will be presented by 

Tracy Hart , CEO of the National O. I. 

Foundation, and parishioner Susie Wilson .  

The sign -up sheet will be in the Parish Hall 

and reservations must be in by Thursday, 

December 7th .  You may also call Betsy 

McCullough  (239-691-1284) or the church 

office to sign up.  Hank Glass  will be there 

to entertain us with Christmas music.  

The January 8 th  program, òYouõre Changing 

Her Life ð Sheõs Changing the Worldó will be 

presented by Lizzy Beach , Development 

Director for AfricAid.  

~ Betsy McCullough   

ECW President  

 

Third Annual 

Celebration of  
The Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
A well-known Gospel Choir from Ft. Myers, Zaire 

who recites Kingôs memorable address, our own St. 

Michaelôs Choir, and nationally-recognized speaker 

Dr. Barbara King  will be with us on Monday, 

January 15 (6:00 p.m.) - right here at St. Michael's! 

Please mark your calendars for this incredible 

evening of music, reflections, and recollections of 

how this great American - The Rev. Dr. Martin 

Luther King, Jr. - continues to impact all our lives 

in challenging and powerful ways. Thanks to the 

Planning Group: Chair: Don Adams, David Bath, 

James Davis, Hank Glass, Yvonne Hill, Wendy 

McLaughlin, Ellen Sloan and Roberta Winters. 

 

Bishop's Vision and 

Timeline for DaySpring  

 ð Tuesday, December 12 th  (5:00 p.m.)  ð  

As a follow -up to the Bishop's Visit this 
past month, Rusty Whitley, Ted Tripp  

and Ellen Sloan  invite you to this one -
hour gathering on Dec. 12.   This meeting 

will respond to those people at St. 
Michael's who want to know more about 
the DaySpring construction timeline, the 

finances needed to make the ten -year 
vision a reality, and spe cific ways in which 
one might become a donor. This meeting is 

open to anyone who has questions about 
the process and desires to learn more 

about this important Diocesan project. If 
you'll be out of town that evening and 
would like information, please call the 

Rector.   (Please RSVP to Ellen Sloan for 
this Dec.12 evening so we have enough 

light supper for everyone. 896 -6468)  
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Sounding the Seasons 
A Sonnet by Malcolm Guite 

Tangled in time, we go by hints and guesses, 

Turning the wheel of each returning year. 

But in the midst of failures and successes 

We sometimes glimpse the love that casts out 

fear. 

Sometimes the heart remembers its own reasons 

And beats a Sanctus as we sing our story, 

Tracing the threads of grace, sounding the 

seasons 

That lead at last through time to timeless glory. 

From the first yearning for a Saviourôs birth 

To the full joy of knowing sins forgiven, 

We start our journey here on Godôs good earth 

To catch an echo of the choirs of heaven. 

I send these out, returning what was lent, 

Turning to praise each momentôs monument. 

 

Christmas Poinsettias: 
Gifts in: thanksgiving foré, 

                 in memory ofé 

éloved ones and friends.  Please write your check 

to St. Michaelôs with ñPoinsettiaò in memo line, 

attach to the form below, and place it in the offering 

plate or bring or mail it to the Parish Office: 

2304 Periwinkle Way, Sanibel, FL 33957 

by noon on Wednesday, December 20
th

. 

 

 

 

In memory of: 

 

 

Given by: 

In thanksgiving for:  

 

 

Given by: 

From Emily  Dickinson  
"Hope is the thing with 

feathe rs that perches in the 
soul, and sings the tune 

without the words  

 

St. Michaelôs Mission Fair 

January 14, 2018 
 

 

St. Michaelôs provides financial support to about 25 

local and global charitable organizations through 

the efforts the St. Michaelôs Grants Committee with 

funds from Noahôs Ark and Vestry Outreach 

budget. (See related article with specifics on page 

3.) 

The Mission Fair is an opportunity for parishioners 

to learn more about the local and global charitable 

organizations that St. Michaelôs currently supports 

or could potentially support in the future. It may 

also provide opportunities where parishioners could 

assist these organizations as volunteers. The 

Mission Fair is sponsored and organized by the St. 

Michaelôs Outreach Ministry. 

Booths will be set-up in the Parish Hall on Sunday 

January 14, 2018 following each of the two Sunday 

church services and will be staffed with 

representatives from the charitable organizations.  

The booths will be open from 9:00 a.m. ï 10:15 

a.m. and from 11:30 a.m. ï 12:30 p.m. 

 

Please stop by and talk to people who represent 

the organizations supported by your church. 

Brochures will be available from each of these 

organizations. Also, learn about opportunities to 

further support these organizations through 

financial contributions and/or volunteer 

assignments. 

If you have any questions or need more 

information, please contact Don Albracht, 

Outreach Ministry Chair (239) 482-2588 or Ellen 

Sloan, Rector (239) 896-6468. 
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During the November 4-5, 2017 ingathering of 

UTO, the generous congregants of St Michael's 

church gave at total of $6,237.46 for ministries. 

 

Thanks to each of you for your support. Our 

collective donations to UTO are a concrete 

demonstration of how our gratitude for personal 

blessings turns into blessings for others. Every 

penny raised each year since 1889 has gone to the 

Episcopal Church to address poverty. UTO Annual 

Grant Materials are being released the first Friday in 

December beginning the distribution process for 

funds received in 2017.   If you have an interest in 

how this works or to learn where the 2016 funds 

were used visit: 
www.episcopalchurch.org/page/united-thank-offering. 

The following story is taken from the UTO website 

and demonstrates just how the UTO process is 

meant to be a year-long exercise in gratitude not 

just a one time writing of a check: 

Amanda, a woman in Troy, Alabama on her 
way to work, was frustrated and anxious while 

stuck in traffic at a busy intersection on 
Highway 231, one of the main roads people 
take to travel to most of Florida. Hurricane 

Irma was just two days away from landfall in 
Florida.   During her wait, she began to notice 
the cars all had Florida plates and were filled 

to the roof with stuff. The cars were most likely 
filled not only with luggage but also photo 

albums, computers, etc. It occurred to her that 
at least a few of the people she saw would soon 
lose everything they had. Many of them were 

forced to leave behind beloved pets, hoping 
and praying for the best. Guilt washed over 
Amanda. She started praying for each family 

and then thanked God that she, her family, and 
their homes were safe. 

That afternoon, she found herself drawn to 
praying for all the people traveling north, 
praying for the pets, praying for safe travels, 

praying for those who chose not to evacuate. 
When she got home, she thanked God that she 

and her family were safe and made a 
contribution to her blue UTO box, now fully 
understanding that anxiety really is overcome 

by gratitude. (www.episcopalchurch.org/page/united-

thank-offering) 

The UTO process is meant to be reflective of the 

multitude of blessings for which we should be 

thankful.  Sometimes we get so busy this thankful 

reflection gets away from us. To counteract this, try 

something different this year.  Start now to put aside 

a moment each day to stop and consider all that has 

happened to make you really thankful.  At that time, 

put an appropriate monetary amount aside or keep a 

list to review next November.  Using this process 

will not only make you more aware of God's 

multitude of blessings in your life, it will help to 

make your 2018 UTO Ingathering contribution 

reflective of a full year's worth of thankfulness.   

~ Sue Scheiwe 
Chair of UTO for ECW 

 

 

Blessing of the Animals 
Saturday, October 7, 2017 

 

 

http://www.episcopalchurch.org/page/united-thank-offering
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There is exciting news at the Prayer Shawl and 

Quilt Ministry. Thanks to a generous donation from 

Noahôs Ark we now have a sewing machine. So 

attention quilters, or 

anyone interested in 

sewing. Come on 

Tuesdays and join 

the group of those 

knitting and 

crocheting. We 

regularly meet 

every Tuesday in 

the Parish Library 

from 12:30 to 2:30. 

Bring lunch if you 

wish. 

This is an informal 

gathering and 

everyone is welcome, including your friends and 

neighbors. If anyone would like to learn how to knit 

or crochet, there are people to teach you, with 

supplies available. The variety of completed work is 

most impressive and includes work donated by 

people who are unable to attend the gatherings. All 

the work is much appreciated. This Ministry is a 

link between hands, hearts and healing. The shawls, 

lap rugs and quilts are made with love, blessed by 

Ellen, and given to those who need some extra 

comfort. If there is someone in your life whom you 

feel would be helped by receiving a prayer 

shawl/quilt, please speak to Ellen, Wendy Warner 

(Parish Nurse) or myself. 

~ Ellie Harries, Chair 

 

 

Vestry Membersô Reminder 

of future meeting dates:  

Dec. 14 & Jan. 18 ï Regular Meetings of the 

Vestry (1:00-4:00, lunch at 12:15 

Dec. 19 ï Vestry Christmas Gathering at the Sloans  

 

 

 
 

Suppers for Six 
Groups are forming for 2018! 

This wonderful tradition of getting to know one another 
has been going on now for over ten (10) years. We still 
hear comments about how someone new got to know 
someone else - and have remained friends - just because 
of these small, friendly suppers (or lunches!) 

If you're new to St. Michael's - or have never signed up 
for Suppers for Six - here's how it goes. When all the 
sign-ups have been collected, you'll be put into a group of 
6 or 7 or 8 people and Betty and Peggy will notify you of 
who is in your group. (The person at the top of the list will 
act as your coordinator.) 

Then, during the months of January - May (depending on 
when people in your group are here), your group will 
decide just how you'll get together - usually three times. 
Some groups take turns hosting brunch or dinner at their 
home - where everyone contributes a dish. Some groups 
choose to meet at a restaurant. Some even decide to 
meet for breakfast! It's all up to your group to decide the 
day, time, and venue - but keep it simple! 

Please sign up on the form below OR on the sign-up 
sheet by the kitchen in the Parish Hall. Again, small 
groups like these are an easy and fun way to get to know 
someone at St. Michael's a little bit better. You'll be 
thankful that you did! 

Betty Cater and Peggy Hupfeldt, Suppers for Six 

Deadline January 3, 2018 

"  --------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Name(s)  __________________________________ 

Telephone _________________________________ 

E-mail ____________________________________ 

Group size: (Circle one) 6  7 8 

Church service you usually attend: 

 Sat. 5:00 Sun. 8:00 Sun. 10:30  

Dates you will be in Florida:  __________________ 

 

Pictured: Linda Korn, Susie 

Scutakes, Debbie MacKelcan 

and Carol Kreml  
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From Your Parish Nurse, 

Wendy 
Itôs the time of Year when we are buying toys for 

the children, grandchildren, nieces and nephews and 

moreééWhat are some of the ñTop Toy Safety 

Tipsò to consider? 

According to the American Academy of 

Ophthalmology we should follow some of the 

following guidelines: 

¶ Avoid purchasing toys with sharp, protruding or 

projectile parts. 

¶ Make sure children have appropriate 

supervision when playing with 

potentially hazardous toys or games 

that could cause an eye injury. 

¶ Ensure that laser product labels include a statement 

that the device complies with 21 CFR (the Code of 

Federal Regulations) Subchapter J. 

¶ Along with sports equipment, give 

children the appropriate protective 

eyewear with polycarbonate lenses. 

Check with your Eye M.D. to learn about protective 

gear recommended for your child's sport. 

¶ Check labels for age recommendations and be sure 

to select gifts that are appropriate for a child's age 

and maturity. 

¶ Keep toys that are made for older children away 

from younger children. 

¶ If your child experiences an eye injury from a toy, 

seek immediate medical attention 

from an ophthalmologist ï an eye 

medical doctor. 

¶ Tens of thousands of sports and 

recreation-related eye injuries 

occur each year. The good news is 

that 90 percent of serious eye injuries are 

preventable through use of appropriate protective 

eyewear.  

The risks of eye injury can vary depending on the 

activity. Make sure the level of eye protection you 

or others in your family use is appropriate for the 

type of activity. Regular eyeglasses do not always 

offer proper eye protection. Protective eyewear with 

polycarbonate lenses should be 

worn for sports such as 

basketball, racquet sports, 

soccer and field hockey. Many other sports require 

helmets with face cages or shields. Tens of 

thousands of sports and recreation-related eye 

injuries occur each year. The good news is that 90 

percent of serious eye injuries are preventable 

through use of appropriate protective eyewear.  

If you are shopping for toys that recommend 

protective eyewearé..buy that as a second gift to 

go along with the first. Make this a Merry 

Christmas and the Happiest of New Years!!  

Please if you ever have any questions, concerns or 

even ideas for topics youôd like to see or hear more 

about, feel free to email me at 

wendywarnerrn@gmail.com or leave me a message 

in the office.   

 

CPR Heart Saver/AED Classes 
Itôs that time of year to start thinking about your 

CPR/AED certifications.  Some of you deferred 

taking the class until the fall and now is your chance 

to get it done. Upcoming Classes at the Sanibel Fire 

Department are the 2
nd

 Saturday of each month 

from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. The following are dates for 

upcoming classes: December 9
th

 and January 13
th

.   

 

Please let me, Wendy R.N. or Susan in the Parish 

Office know if you plan to go and on what date.  

Then prepay $10 per person at the Fire Department. 

We are trying to make sure there are at least five 

attendees to run a class. We need trained individuals 

in our congregation!  If you have a new card, please 

email me your expiration date to 

wendywarnerrn@gmail.com. 

 

Memory Screening 
Angel Duncan, MA-MFT, ATR is back again 

From Neuropsychiatric Research Center of SW FL 

Thursday, January 18
th
 

9 AM to 3 PM 

Must be in a scheduled slot! 

We have multiple slots open to schedule.  Call or 

text Wendy, Parish Nurse at 239-560-8445 to 

schedule or email to wendywarnerrn@gmail.com. 

https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/injuries-protective-eyewear
https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/injuries-protective-eyewear
https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/preventing-injuries
https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/preventing-injuries
https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/injuries-protective-eyewear
https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/injuries-protective-eyewear
https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/preventing-injuries
https://www.aao.org/eye-health/tips-prevention/injuries-protective-eyewear
mailto:wendywarnerrn@gmail.com
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2018 Sanibel Captiva  
Heart Walk  

Mark Your Calendar!!   

 

St Michaelõs Angels will walk again!  
Information about the walk still to come 

and will be in the weekend bulletins.  

Event Schedule  

Sunday, January 28, 2018  

2:00pm Festivities Begin  
3:00pm Walk Begins  

Event Location  

The Community House  
2173 Periwinkle Way  

 

The start of ñFlu Seasonò is right 
around the Corner 
Every year we talk about flu season 
and often question if the flu vaccine is 
really necessary.  According to the 
Center for Disease Control, ñEveryone 
older than 6 months is recommended 
for flu vaccination with rare exception.ò The influenza 
vaccine is especially important to those who are 6 months 
to 4 years of age and those who are over the age of 50.  
Getting vaccinated is also important for people with 
chronic illnesses that affect the lungs, the heart, kidneys, 
liver, nerves and blood, people with Diabetes or people 
who may be immunosuppressed from chemotherapy or 
some other disease process. They also recommend the 
vaccine for caregivers of the young and old.   

Certain people are not recommended to get vaccines. 
These include people who have had a severe allergic 
reaction to the influenza vaccine, people who have had 
Guillain-Barré Syndrome or people who are ill with or 
without a fever. This last group can reschedule their 
vaccine time when they recover from their illness. 

If you have any questions, your doctor will help you 
decide whether the vaccine is recommended for you. 

Nourishment for Body,  

Mind & Spirit 
ñAwaken Anew to Handelôs Messiahò ï Jan Holly 

 Sunday, December 3 (9:30 a.m.) 

Advent Lessons and Carols 

 Wednesday, December 6 (6:00 p.m.) 

ñCome and Seeò ï Jennifer Rundlett 

 Sunday, December 10 (9:30 a.m.) 

BIG Arts Brass Ensemble Concert 

 Sunday, December 17 (6:00 p.m.) 

3
rd

 Annual Martin Luther King Jr. Celebration  

 Monday, January 15, 2018 (6:00 p.m.) 

ñWalking with the Apostlesò ï Debby Topliff 

 Wednesday, January 31 (6:00 p.m.) 

ñSpirituality & Sustainabilityò  
  ï Peter Blaze Corcoran 
 Wednesday, February 7 (6:00 p.m.) 

Rachel Carson Distinguished Annual Lecture 

 Friday, February 16 (7:00 p.m.)  

 

Christian Yoga 
Tuesdays, 2:30-3:30 p.m. 
in St. Michaelôs Parish Hall 

Classes: December 5 & 19, 2017,  

January 2 & 16, 2018 

Christian Yoga ï as a gentle practice and prayer for 

better health, will be offered free of charge, the first 

and third, Tuesdays of the month starting in 

November. The class will convene in the St. 

Michaelôs parish hall and will go from 2:30pm to 

3:30pm. Please bring a yoga or sticky mat, a strap 

and reframe from eating an hour and a half prior to 

class. All participants must be able to get up and off 

the floor by themselves. 

The first part of the class will be spent on breath 

work. We will move to stretches and extensions on 

the floor. We will then rise and work on balance 

and standing poses. The last part of the class is our 

final relaxation pose, meditation and prayer. Please 

come join us.  

If you have any questions; call Gari Lewis 

Certified Yoga instructor:  (239) 395-2403. 

"...offer your body as living sacrifices, holy and 

pleasing to God - this is your spiritual act of 

worship."   Romans 12:1 
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To All the Women of  

St. Michael's 

 
Luncheon Programs & Retreat  

2017-2018 

December 11, 2017 12:30 p.m. 

ñPersonal Advocacy Learned Through an 

Osteogenesis Imperfecta Diagnosisò 

Guest Speakers: Parishioner Susie Wilson and  

Tracy Hart, CEO National O.I. Foundation 

January 8, 2018 12:30 p.m. 

Presentation of the Budget 

v 

Africaid ï ñYouôre Changing Her Life ï  

Sheôs Changing the Worldò 

Guest Speaker: Lizzy Beach,  

Development Director, Africaid 

February 12, 2018 2:00 p.m. 

Noahôs Ark Fashion Show 

March 2, 2018 10:00 a.m. 

World Day of Prayer 

Country: Suriname (in South America) 
All Godôs Creation is Very Good 

March 12, 2018 12:30 p.m. 

ñJourney of Faith, Journey of Lifeò 

Guest Speaker: The Rev. Dr. Ellen Sloan 

March 14-15, 2018 

Womenôs Retreat 

DaySpring Conference Center 

April 9, 2018 12:30 p.m. 

Annual Meeting + Election of Officers 

v 

Flower Guild Presentation 

Guest Speaker: Harriet Pattison 

 

Pies for F.I.S.H. Families 

 
Over 70 Pies!  Thank you to everyone who baked 

or bought pies for the F.I.S.H. Thanksgiving 

baskets. Gratitude also to Judy and John Pryor for 

their efforts at organizing and delivering the pies. 

 

Menôs Fellowship 

 
Join together in fellowship, discussion 
and prayer at 7:30 a.m. on Tuesday, 
December 12 th  and January 9 th  & 23 rd  
in the Parish H all.  Light breakfast 

provided (7:15).  

 

Women at the Well: 

A Spiritual Gathering  

for all Women 

Women at the Well meets in 

the Library on the first and 

third Tuesdays of each 

month at 11:00 a.m., and all 

women are invited to drop in when they can for 

fellowship and conversation. Guests are always 

welcome. 

Our discussions and sharing rotate around topics of 

Christian spirituality, community, and relationships.  

The hourly meetings are informal and have a 

loosely set format, including opening and closing 

prayer, a time to share special concerns, and then a 

focus on a specific discussion topic. 

Collaboratively, we identify topics for the next 

meetingôs discussion and the weekôs leader usually 

circulates a reading in advance to stimulate 

reflections for conversation.  Volunteers lead the 

groups, and also work together to name relevant 

topics but leading is completely voluntary. 
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Prayer List  
Please Remember in Your Prayers 

If you would like your family member(s), friend(s) 

or yourself to be on the list, please send or call 

names to Susan in the Church Office at 239-472-

2173 or parishsecretary@saintmichaels-sanibel.org 

Parishioners: 

Paul Goddard Boyd Johnson 

Dick Schilling Jack Rushworth 

Alex Flesh Dick Kimball 

Phil Pilibosian Claudia Upper 

Don Van Alstyne Dianne Leonardi 

George Craig Brenda Demaree 

Margi Shilay Marnie Kent 

Dick Prescott Pat Rohde 

Joe Huff Carole Opel 

Jean Chapman-Castle Bob & June Ingraham 

Demo Scutakes Wesley Fay 

Helen Ketteman Don Rolley 

Family of Parishioners: 

Rob Modys Therese Stripling 

Walter Susan 

Chris Christina Dillon Cohen 

Emma Kim  

Amy Sue Lund Michael Wood 

Sherrie Marilyn 

Paige Cooper  

Friends of Parishioners: 

Angie Barouse Tim Tate 

Jackie Rogers Joe Skeabala 

Brooks Halota Lisa Beasley 

Doug Boyce Diane 

SAVE THE DATE  
Menõs Retreat 

February  28 -March 1, 2018  
DaySpring Conference Center Å Parrish, FL  

y 

Women's Retreat  
March  14-15, 2018  

DaySpring Conference Center Å Parrish, FL  

y 

Vestry Retreat  
April 24 -25, 2 018  

DaySpring Conference Center Å Parrish, FL  

Blessing and Dedication of  

Our New Spaces 
Thursday, November 16

th
 at 5:00 p.m. 

What a wonderful evening it was as we gathered 

together on November 16 in prayer and music to 

bless our new spaces.  Thank you to all the hosts 

who had delicious appetizers in each of the new 

rooms, to Hank for providing our music, and to Pat 

Jones and Marilyn Lewis  for looping beautiful red 

ribbon all along the back of the building in 

readiness for the celebratory ribbon cutting done by 

our Wardens Anne Stewart and Lee Almas, the 

builder Tom Ambrosio, and the Rector. Thanks 

also to Susan Gonzalez for creating the beautiful 

montage on the program cover.  AND, we get to 

celebrate again on December 13. The Chamber of 

Commerce asked if it could have its own ribbon 

cutting for St. Michaelôs, so we hope youôll join us 

once more at 5:00 that night. 

 
Anne Stewart, Lee Almas, Ellen Sloan and Tom Ambrosio 

 

 
  

mailto:parishsecretary@saintmichaels-sanibel.org
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Advent Wreath Making 
December 3  

On the First Sunday of 

Advent parishioners of all 
ages worked together to 
create Advent  wreaths. 

Prayers and suggested  
rituals  for lighting the  

wreath  at home each  night (or each week) 

throughout Advent were also handed out. 
This age -old spiritual tradition of 

acknowledging the light of Christ during 
this  season of preparation - through the 
symbol of the Advent Wreath - keeps 

touching more and more people each year. 
 Special thanks to Harriet and Bruce 

Pattison  for the extensive planning, 
organization and clean -up this  wonderful 
event took. We couldnõt have done it 

without you!  
 

 

Thank You  
Dear Friends of St. Markôs: 
You have made a difference!  Thank You, thank you 

for keeping us in your prayers and giving your gift to 

St. Markôs so we can help others.  Whether you gave 

money, food, a gift card, time, prayers, labor, 

expertise, or even a hug or helping hand, you helped 

St. Markôs fee first responders, put a roof back on a 

familyôs home, provide a place for someone to stay 

when they had nowhere to go, allowed someone to 

take a shower who had no running water, erect a 

utility pole so that a neighborhood could have power 

again, provide cases of water and grilled burgers 

with all the fixings to an entire town, remove a tree 

from someoneôs car, and the list goes on and on. 
Some of you were able to be here first hand and help 

out, others sent gifts from far away.  It all makes a 

difference and continues to do so.  Thank you for 

allowing the church to be The Church! 
We are not ok, until we are all ok, 
The Rev. Kyle Bennett, Rector 

St. Markôs Episcopal Church, Marco Island 

Luminary Stroll  
on Sanibel 

Friday, December 2
nd

  

 
Peg McGann and Neva Poole wait to serve up the cider 

 
Cider, cookies and fellowship - what can be more fun 

    
       Scott Chrysler passing  

out cookies and cider 

 

Hank Glass and  

Anne-Marie Bouché  

singing Christmas carols 

 


